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Dear Republican and Democratic Parties of Clackamas County,  

It has come to my attention that there have been a few questions about Precinctcommittee 
Person (PCP) candidate filings.  

All filed PCP candidates were placed on the ballot for the precinct in which they filed. Some 
candidates did not file in the precinct in which they live but in an adjoining precinct. This is 
permitted and the candidate is qualified for that office. There are no errors on the PCP ballots. 

Further information for Precinctcommittee Person (PCP) Positions can be found on the May 
21,2024 Primary Election website - https://www.clackamas.us/elections/may-21-2024-primary-
election 

Key items to note: 

• Candidates can file in their resident precinct, or adjacent precinct, or any precinct in 
their State Representative district, within the same county.   

• Write-in votes will only be tallied if declaration or nomination forms have been filed by 
the deadline. 

• A minimum of 3 votes is required to be elected. 

This is all according to ORS 249.046. 

You can view filed candidates for both the Democratic and Republican parties online at 
https://www.clackamas.us/elections/may-21-2024-primary-election. 

Candidates or voters with questions should reach out to Clackamas County Elections at 503-
655-8510 or elections@clackamas.us . We are here to help. 

Thank you, 

 

Catherine McMullen, County Clerk 

https://www.clackamas.us/elections/may-21-2024-primary-election
https://www.clackamas.us/elections/may-21-2024-primary-election
https://www.clackamas.us/elections/may-21-2024-primary-election
mailto:elections@clackamas.us

